Volume 4 No.3 December 28, 2000

Dogo

#### CONTENTS

		1 ago
•	Two Citizen Boards Working Together for the Future	
	of Fort York	1
•	2001 Friends of Fort York Lecture Series	1
•	Disaster Averted? Good News on the Front Street	
	Extension	2
•	Other Developments on The Fort York Site	4
•	Thanks to our Members, Supporters and Volunteers	5
•	A Special Thanks to our Sponsors.	8

# Two Citizens Boards Working Together for the Future Of Fort York

The Friends of Fort York and Garrison Common is an independent group of over 230 members and volunteers organized as a non-profit corporation and qualified as a charitable organization. The focus of its activities is the preservation and enhancement of Fort York for the benefit of the citizens of, and visitors to, Toronto.

The Fort York Management Board is a citizen board appointed by Toronto City Council and charged by its governing by-law with the management and direction of the operations of Fort York.

In the spirit of the cooperation existing between the two organizations, the Fife and Drum serves as a newsletter for both.

#### 2001 Friends of Fort York Lecture Series

The first lecture of the 2001 series will take place at the Royal Canadian Military Institute, 426 University Avenue (just south of Dundas) at 7:30 p.m. on Monday, January 29<sup>th</sup>. Gord Laco will speak to us on "Reconciling the Historic Past with Modern Museum Practices". Gord Laco has a long experience with historic sites and activities. He is the founder and currently the Director of Marine Heritage Association which operates the historic vessels, Tecumseh and Bee. He is a previous Executive Director of Toronto Brigantine and has been involved with both Discovery Harbour in Penetanguishine and St. Marie Among the Hurons. Gord is an excellent speaker and we look forward to his talk, which is particularly relevant as we build the Fort York of the future.

Future lectures will also be held at the RCMI. The dates are Wednesday, February 28, Monday, March 26 and Monday, April 23. Topics and speakers will be announced shortly. Please note that the dress code at the RCMI requires a tie and jacket.

#### Disaster Averted? Good News on the Front Street Extension

Quick action by the Friends of Fort York has led to the development of a third option for the Front Street Extension which will greatly reduce its negative impacts on Fort York. For 15 years Fort York has lived under the threat of very serious visual encroachment on the north side of the Fort. The threat came from a proposal to extend Front Street from Bathurst to Dufferin. In order to cross the railway tracks north of Fort York this road was proposed to be built on an elevated structure as high as the Gardiner Expressway.

In 1991, concerned about the impacts of this road on the Fort and on other efforts to link parks in the community, the Niagara Neighbourhood Association with Councillor Pantalone brought forward a alternative for the Front Street Extension. This proposal quickly gained the support of the Toronto Historical Board, The Waterfront Regeneration Trust, The Gardiner Lakeshore Task Force, The Garrison Creek Community Project and Toronto City Council. Originally developed by FOFY Director, Catherine Nasmith, the secret to the option was moving the railways out of the way of the road, allowing Front Street to be built as a normal on ground roadway north of the Fort. Unfortunately, the rail relocation option was also considerably more expensive than the original proposal.

The Friends of Fort York have supported the rail relocation option since their formation in 1994. Even though a source of the additional funding needed had never been identified, and the City did not act to purchase the lands needed for its implementation this coalition managed to keep this alternative alive until recently. But when the owners of these lands applied for permissions to develop their lands in the fall of 1999 it became clear that it would be impossible to keep the option open any longer. The local councillors, Joe Pantalone, and Mario Silva agreed that the development of the lands was desirable and that there was no hope of ever funding the rail relocation. Out of respect for the work done by so many over so many years this news was delivered personally by Paul Bedford, Chief Planner for the City of Toronto, at a meeting convened for that purpose, to Catherine Nasmith and to Joe Gill.

Bedford noted that while the rail relocation option had advantages for Fort York, it had very negative impacts on the lands west of Strachan. In reviewing the application Bedford had requested the landowners develop an option for Front Street which would eliminate some of the

negative effects. This had been done, but no solution for the elevated section north of the Fort had been found.

The pressure to construct the Front Street Extension is now greater than ever as it is the first piece of infrastructure needed to allow for the burying of the Gardiner Expressway south of Fort York. Fort York might gain on the south what it was losing on the north, but it is also possible that Front Street might be constructed and the Gardiner could remain in place. That nightmare scenario would leave Fort York circled by elevated expressways, hardly a dignified setting for this national historic site.

The Friends and others were most concerned about having Council agree to the development of the lands needed for the rail relocation before another alternative for Front Street had been found. Even though several community organizations expressed the same concern, the only concession Councillor Pantalone was prepared to consider was to create a Task Force of stakeholders (including The Friends of Fort York) to study ways of ameliorating the negative impacts of the Front Street Extension on the Fort and the Niagara Neighbourhood. This motion was built into the Council decision on the Inglis Lands, and the task force was created and given sufficient funds to retain an outside consultant.

Fortunately, Lady Luck was with Councillor Pantalone on this occasion.

We all held our breath through the first two meetings as John Long of D.S. Lea suggested that it might be possible to take the road under the rail instead. There was a collective sigh of relief at the meeting on November 16, when it was shown that it would be technically feasible, for about the same costs as the original proposal to go under the rail. The task force will continue to meet to see if there are ways to ameliorate the section west of Strachan as well. The Task Force will report to Council early in the New Year. It is never over till it is over, but for the moment it looks like the threat to Fort York from an elevated Front Street extension is over.

This recent success is built on many years of patient organizing and consensus building by several community organizations working with design professionals inside and outside City hall, as well as with politicians and the press. There are far more Friends of Fort York than we realize.

# Other Developments on the Fort York Site

<u>Fort York Blvd.</u> – after delays in proceeding, arising from the Waterfront Proposals, it now looks like construction will commence in June 2001 and the road may be completed before the end of 2002. Fort York may yet have an address.

<u>Blue Barracks</u> – the extension of the Blue Barracks is fully enclosed and interior work can begin. It should be open by early spring.

# Parks and Open Space Design and Implementation Plan for the Fort York

and Garrison Common Heritage Conservation District. - Du Toit Allsopp Hillier has been chosen by the City of Toronto to develop a Parks and Open Space plan for the Fort York site. FOFY Director, Robert Allsopp will head up the team which will work with Parks and Recreation staff. The design plan will build on the guidelines as developed in "Fort York: Setting It Right". In particular, the consultants have been asked to focus on the lands between Fort York and Fort York Blvd. and on the new park proposed for the lands at 800 Fleet Street, immediately west of the Fort York Armouries.

Working Group on Visitor/Interpretive Centre and Program Support Facilities at Fort York This study group with representatives of The Friends of Fort York, The Fort York
Management Board and City staff has been meeting regularly since August and is expected to
report in the spring. The study group is working closely with the Parks and Open Space Plan
consultants.

### Thanks to our Members, Supporters and Volunteers

The Friends of Fort York is a volunteer citizen organization that exists and succeeds only through its many members, supporters and volunteers – all of whom believe in Fort York and in the importance of celebrating Toronto's history. The Board thanks you all, for making the publishing of Fort York: Setting It Right possible, for helping present a most fantastic re-enactment of the Landing at Muddy York to celebrate the Millennium and for building an organization that will ensure a meaningful future for Fort York. Many thanks also to the staff at the fort and our supporters in the Culture Department. We hope you all had a wonderful holiday season and wish you all a rewarding and happy new year.

#### Our Members, Supporters and Volunteers

78 <sup>th</sup> Fraser	John Adams	Arel Agnew	Robert Allsopp
Highlanders			
Joao Alves	Filomena Alves	Sophie Alvi	Edward Anderson
John Armstrong	Victoria Andrachuk	William Archer	Richard Bailey
Robert Bagley	John Bahen	Gordon Baker	Gary Baldey
Berndt Baldus	David Barclay	Win Barclay	John Barclay
Victor Barnett	William Barrett	Linda Bartram	Anne Beach
George Beal	Nancy Beal	Betty Bealey	Robert Beam
Anne Beaumont	John Beck	Max Beck	Rod Behan
Leonilde Belchior	Dr. Carl Benn	William Benson	R.A. Bird
Karen Black	Ralph Booth	Ila Bossons	Andrea Bouma
Christopher Bovaird	Gordon Brace	Marian Bradshaw	Bill Brereton
Robert Brooks	James Brown	Norm Brown	Rob Brown
Warren Brown	Forbes Brown	Barbara Brydges	Donald Brydges
Jim Brydges	Ernest Buchner	Andy Buhot	Major Stewart Bull
Miriam Burnett	Jeannie Butler	Roberta Butler	Daniele Caloz
Paul Cameron	Alan Carlisle	Caitlin Carlisle	Ted Carlisle
John Catto	Johnny Chiang	Douglas Charles	Geralyn Christmas
Stephen Collie	Matthew Collie	Jonathan Collie	Ian Cooper
Lynda Cooper	Kim Corby	Greg Cosway	James Cowan
Marie Creal	David Crombie	Glen Cronkwright	Joyce Crook
Daryl Currie	Geordie Dalglish	Keith Dalglish	Robert Dales
Betsy Davidson	Rita Davies	Doug Davis	Mike Denega
Denise Deveau	William Deveaux	Patrick Devine	Bill Dickinson
<b>Timothy Dobson</b>	Douglas Dodds	Adam Donnelly	Peter Dorfman
Joanne Doucette	Jonathan Douglas	Robert Douglas	Bob Duguid
Dorothy Duncan	Robert Edwards	Peter Fairclough	Gino Falconi
Lenore Farrell	Catherine Farrell	Laura Farrell	Edward Fedora
Anna Feutado	Isabel Figueirido	Mike Filey	Margaret Fisher
John Fleming	Paul Fortier	Myrna Fox	Lee Francis

Joseph Frey
Melanie Garrison
Michael Gedz
Andrew Gill
Sheldon Godfrey
Brian Goodwill
Ken Greenberg
John Grodzinski
Frank Hamilton
Beth Hanna
William Heath
Ross Henderson

Roy Frid
Elliot Gardiner
David George
Joe Gill
Peter Godsoe
Susan Grant
Don Greer
Christine Hains
Trevor Hamilton
Dorothy Hardman
Edward Hebbes
Jurgen Henze

Fred Froud
Christian Gedz
Donald Gibson
Sara Gill
Philip Goldsmith
William Gray
William Greer
Wesley Hains
Barbara Hancock
Jon Harstone
Paul Hellyer
Ken & Margot
Hermelijn
Nick Holman
Melanie Hurley

Debbie Gedz
Philip Gilbert
Tania Gill
Peter Gooderham
Janet Green
John Greey
Douglas Haldenby
Amanda Hanna
Richard Haynes
Gordon Hemphill
Marc Hewitt

John Fuke

Rick Herd
Joyce Holmes
Tony Ianno, MP
Douglas Jones
Amy Johnston
Mima Kapches
Ellie Keith
Robin Konkel

Gary Hogan Robert Hurlburt Linda Irwin Doug Johnson Ellen Johnstone Marney Kaye Shane Kennedy Chris Korwin-Kuczynski Nick Holman Melanie Hurley Tom Jakobek William Johnston Marion Joppe David Keating Jane Kennedy Bronwyn Krog

Don Holmes
Alan Hynd
Scott James
Kathleen Johnston
David Juliusson
Ian Keith
David Kirkwood
Margaret Kurtin

Gordon Laco Filip Levkovic Grace Lopez Sara Lowden James MacDonald Rene Malagon Rosario Marchese, MPP Chris Korwin-Kuczynski Peter Large Paule Levkovic Martha Lopez Erie Lowe Lynda Macdonald Fred Mallett Terry Marlow

Jim Leatch
Peter Liddle
John Lowden
Fiona Lucas
Tracy Macdonnell
Greg Mantle
Ron Marsh

Emilia Leitado
Jane Long
Mary Lowden
Adele Mabley
Robert MacKenzie
Dorothy Marckopulos
John Mathers

Rene Malagon
Rosario Marchese,
MPP
Jamie Maxwell
Michael McClelland
Stephen McLaughlin
Joaquina Miranda
John Muir
Michael Murnaghan
Jennifer Nasmith
Robert Nurse
Elizabeth O'Neil
Stephen Otto
Lee Parsons
Marilyn Penner
Amanda Philp

Ferdie Pingol

J.H. Potts

Robert McBride
Marcia McClung
Nancy McNeil
Garfield Mitchell
Kate Mullin
Gerald Murray
Jessica Nasmith
Michael Ogden
Jackie O'Neil
Charles Pachter
Mitch Patten
Brendan Philp
Mark Piché
Peter Pocock

James Purdon

James McCartney
Patrick McCrorey
Lynn McPhail
Peter Moore
Robert Munn
Rollo Myers
Catherine Nasmith
David O'Hara
Derek Osler
Joe Pantalone
Erie Pederson
Murray Philp
June Pierson
David Pond
Bud Purves

Steven MacCartney
Gordon McIvor
James Milne
Gwendolyn Mowbray
Mihail Murgoci
Gilian Nasmith
Oliver Nasmith
Christine O'Neill
Glyn Osler
Chris Parachos
Peter Pellier
Carol Philp
Vladimir Pilar
Arthur Potts
Ralph E. Purves

Ken Purvis	Michael Putnam	Jo Ann Pynn	Elizabeth Quance
Michael Quealey	Queen's York Rangers	Edison Quick	Marta Radosova
Henriette Rasmussen	Jane Ray	J.K. Reynolds	John A. Rhind
Peter Ridout	Frank Rolph	Kathi Ross	Ann Rowan
Robert Roy	Royal Regiment of Canada	Martin Rudd	Michael Rudman
Murray Rumack	Paul Russell	Terry Russell	George Rust-D'Eye
Maria Saponara	Robert Saunders	Lynda Schulz	Angus Scott
Grace Scott	Lorna Scott	George Semple	Martin Silva
Sally Simpson	Judith Skinner	Dr. J.O. Slingerland	Helen Smith
Jackolyn Smith	George Smitherman	Michael Smolski	Bret Snider
Lee Snider	Yvonne Snider	Rachael Spence	Jake Spence
Miranda Spence	John Spence	David Spittal	David Stager
Peter Stanley	Justice D.R. Steele	Michael Stevenson	Andrew Stewart
Hugh Stewart	Kim Storey	Vic Suthren	Victor Styrmo
Frank Switzer	Tom Symons	Karen Takenaka	Scott Taylor
William Teefy	John Tevlin	Thomas Tevlin	Stephanie Thomas
Thomas Thompson	Mariko Toda	Toronto Harbour Parade of Lights	Marie Truitt-Alper
Peter Twist	Bill Twist	Mark Twist	Miyoko Twist
UEL of Canada	UEL-Governor Simcoe Branch	Steve Utting	Patrick Vernon
Irie Vierra	Alan Vihant	Georgia Volker	Ruth Walmsley
George Waters	Ella Waters	Colin Watson	Gavin Watt
Roy Weir	John White	Sam Whyte	John Wilkinson
Leslie Willis	Ron Williamson	Allan Wilson	David Wishart
Wittington Properties	Carrie Woo	Mark Woodruff	Bridget Wranich
Douglas Wright	Keith Wright	L. Col. Norman Wright	Hank Young
David Yule	Eberhard Zeidler	Adam Zimmerman	

#### Thanks to our Corporate and Public Sector Sponsors

The Board of the Friends of Fort York thanks especially our corporate and public sector sponsors. It is their support that enables our important activities to continue.

### **Corporate Sponsors**

Concord Adex Development Corp.
Toronto's Festival of Beer
Ernst & Young
Loblaws Limited
The Molson Companies
Molson Breweries Ontario Limited
Toronto Harbour Parade of Lights
George Weston Limited
Wittington Properties Limited

## **Public Sector Sponsors**

City of Toronto Millennium Committee
City of Toronto Culture Division
Government of Canada – Human Resources, Canada for Students.

#### And a Special Thanks to

Councillor Joe Pantalone – Fort York's member of Toronto City Council Tony Ianno, M.P., particularly for his support in securing funding for the Fort York Guard, and Rosario Marchese M.P.P. for representing Fort York's interest at Queen's Park.

And to all of our supporters in Toronto City Council, at Queen's Park and in Ottawa.